Louis Britain SCHWABE COLL March 18, 1946 Mr. Arthur L. Cross Secretary-Treasurer 1631 North Boston Tulsa 6, Oklahoma Dear Mr. Cross: I am in receipt of your letter of the 13th instant stating that the C.I.O. favors the loan to Britain, and giving your reasons for doing so. I have had many letters on this subject from my constituents and from people all over the United States. Some favor and some oppose the proposed loan. I appreciate your writing me and giving me the benefit of your ideas. Sincerely yours, George B. Schwabe, M.C. GS: LW



OKLAHOMA STATE INDUSTRIAL UNION COUNCIL

Affiliated with the

CONGRESS OF INDUSTRIAL ORGANIZATIONS

ARTHUR L. CROSS, Secy-Treas. 1631 N. Boston, Tulsa 6, Okla.

March 13. 1946

Geo. B. Schwabe, U. S. Congressman, House Office Building, Washington, D. C.

Dear Congressman Schwabe:

In behalf of all CIO members in Oklahoma, we wish to call to your attention the importance of the proposed loan to Great Britain. We in organized labor realize the great value of this proposed loan, as we are the only nation capable of giving financial aid to Great Britain to help her rebuild her war torn country. The loan will be a great step forward in expanding world trade, as all American labor will benefit greatly by it, by providing work for unemployed G. I.'s and labor in general.

American Industry is very capable of supplying our own trade at home as well as Abroad, thus by expanding world trade it will insure our prosperity in the United States and raise the living standard both at home and abroad.

Therefore, for the above stated reasons, we wish to request your support for the above proposed loan to Great Britain.

Respectfully yours,

Arthur L. Cross, Sec-Treasurer

5

1631 North Boston Tulsa 6, Oklahoma

alc/dw